
Dexter A. Johnson 
LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL 

 

900 COURT ST NE S101 
SALEM, OREGON 97301-4065 

(503) 986-1243 
FAX: (503) 373-1043 

www.oregonlegislature.gov/lc 

   
 

 Page 1 of 1 HB 2321-A 

Open Government Impact Statement  Measure: HB 2321-A 
80th Oregon Legislative Assembly    Only impacts on Original or Engrossed 
2019 Regular Session     Versions are Considered Official 

Prepared by: Cameron D. Miles 
Date: 3/29/2019 

 

SUMMARY 

Exempts from required disclosure pursuant to public records request, home address, home 
phone number and other specified personal information of county juvenile department 
employees who primarily perform duties related to youth offenders confined in detention 
facilities. Requires disclosure of county juvenile department employee information if public 
interest requires disclosure in particular instance. 

Adds county juvenile department employees whose duties include contact with persons 
committed to custody of county juvenile department to category of public employees who may 
use public employer address in driver or vehicle records of Department of Transportation. 

Takes effect on 91st day following adjournment sine die. 

OPEN GOVERNMENT IMPACT 

Legislative Counsel has not adopted standards for drafting measures that establish exemptions 
from disclosure of public records. 

This measure expands the exemption from disclosure of personal information of public safety 
officers to also include county juvenile department employees who primarily perform duties 
related to youth offenders confined in detention facilities. 

Currently this information is subject to mandatory disclosure under public records law unless 
another exemption from public disclosure applies. 


